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Vermont Secretary of State
Office of Professional Regulation
VERMONT BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
UNAPPROVED MINUTES
MEETING of THURSDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 9:15 a.m.

Members present: Kristin Haas, D.V.M., Robert Bergman, Vice-Chair, D.V.M., Ronald Svec, D.V.M., Secretary,
Terry York and Linda Johnston. Absent: Mark Basol, D.V.M.

OPR Staff Present: Carla Preston, Unit Administrator, Attorney Larry Novins and Diane Lafaille Board
Administrator.

Ms. Johnston made a motion to accept the Minutes of the October 9, 2008 meeting as written, seconded by Dr.
Svec. Approved.

Dr. Svec moved, seconded by Ms. York, to approve the following applicants for licensure:

Brown, Marilyn, DVM Gilbert, Andrea, DVM
Dorosko, Stephanie, DVM McLintic, Sarah, BVM&S
Hearings

VE08-1297 — John Eustis, DVM — A hearing was heard at 9:15 a.m.

Closing Rep;)rts

VE14-0508 — Table until February meeting.

VE09-0108 — Dr. Svec moved, seconded by Dr. Haas, to close this case. Approved.

VEO07-1107 — Ms. York moved, seconded by Ms. Johnston, to close this case. Approved.

VE10-0108 - Dr. Svec moved, seconded by Ms. Johnston, to close this case. Approved.

Other

A. The Board received an e-mail from Diana Perry asking if the placement of microchips constitutes the
practice of veterinary medicine. The Board determined that this would constitute the practice of
veterinary medicine and therefore would have to be done by a licensed veterinarian..

Public Comment

The meeting was adjourned at 1:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Diane Lafaille, Board Administrator



